NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING ON APPLICATION TO
DRILL AND OPERATE A WELL

POST OAK SAVANNAH GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION
DISTRICT
June 13, 2023 5:30 P.M.
Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District

Offices 310 East Avenue C
Milano, Texas 76556

Notice is hereby given that the Board of Directors of the Post Oak Savannah Groundwater
Conservation District (the “District™) will hold a public hearing at the District’s Offices located at
310 East Avenue C, Milano, Texas 76556, on Tuesday, June 13, 2023, at 5:30 P.M., for the purpose
of receiving Public Comments on the following application: Application submitted on March 30,
2023, for anew 7.41 af/yr Carrizo Well at Lane Ranch LLC, 5617 CR 324, Caldwell, TX 77836.

Additional matters to be taken up on the above date include but are not limited to:

> If Preliminary Hearing motions, or requests for a contested case or party status are received,
a date for the Preliminary Hearing will be set to be heard and the Hearing on the Merits will
be held after such Preliminary Hearing;

» If no motions or requests for contested case or party status, Board may hold the Hearing on
Merits on this date and

» Board may take action on the application.

Lane Ranch LLC requests authorization to produce up to 7.41 acre-feet during the first year of
production and then will produce approximately 0.5 acre-feet per year for the next two (2) years
from the Carrizo. The well will then be used during times of drought.

Lane Ranch LLC requests that the water produced under the new operating permit be authorized to
be used for Domestic use Burleson County.

Documents related to the above referenced applications and public hearings are available for
inspection, review, and copying at Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District offices,
located at 310 East Avenue C, Milano, Texas. Persons wishing to be heard as a potential party to
the hearing on the applications must notify the General Manager in writing at least five (5) days
before the hearing at 310 East Avenue C, Milano, Texas 76556. A copy of the documents and
applications are available to the public during office hours from 8:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., Monday
through Friday.
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